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March 14th, 2014 
 
Mike Bratcher 
New Mexico Energy, Minerals, & Natural Resources 
Oil Conservation Division, Environmental Bureau – District 2 
811 S. First St.  
Artesia, NM  88210 
 
 RE:  Corrective Action Plan 
         Linn Energy – JL Keel A Battery – JL Keel A #9 (2RP-1839) 

        UL/G sec. 7 T17S R31E 
        API No. 3001505097  

 
Mr. Bratcher: 
 
Linn Energy (Linn) has retained Rice Environmental Consulting and Safety (RECS) to 
address potential environmental concerns at the above-referenced site.  
 
Background and Previous Work 
 
The site is located approximately 4.8 miles northeast of Loco Hills, New Mexico at UL/G 
sec. 7 T17S R31E.  This site is in an area of no known groundwater. 
 
On August 14th, 2013 a release of produced water occurred at the JL Keel A Battery.  The 
water tank overflowed due to a faulty transmitter and released a total of 40 barrels of 
produced water inside 4,607 square feet of bermed facility.  A vacuum truck was called 
to the site and recovered 35 barrels of water.  NMOCD and BLM were notified of the 
release on August 14th, 2013 and NMOCD approved the initial C-141 on August 16th, 
2013 (Appendix A). 
 
RECS personnel were on site beginning on September 5th, 2013 to assess the release.  
Four points within the bermed area were sampled at the surface and Point 2 was augured 
down for depth (Figure 1).  The surface sample and the 8 ft sample from Point 2 were 
taken to a commercial laboratory for analysis (Appendix B).  Laboratory chloride 
readings returned results of 11,600 mg/kg at the surface and 592 mg/kg at 8 ft bgs.  
Gasoline Range Organics (GRO) and BTEX returned results of non-detect.  Diesel Range 
Organics (DRO) returned results of 1,590 mg/kg at the surface and 11.1 mg/kg at 8 ft 
bgs. 
 
Photo documentation of these activities can be found in Appendix C. 
 
Corrective Action Plan 
 
Due to safety concerns with excavating inside a tank battery, the battery will be hand and 
machine excavated to a depth of 1 ft bgs.  All excavated soils will be evaluated for use as 



backfill and any soils that do not meet regulations will be disposed of at a NMOCD 
approved facility.  The remainder of the soil will be blended on site with clean, imported 
soil as needed.  A sample of the blended soil will be taken to a commercial laboratory for 
analysis to confirm that the chloride value and TPH value are below 1,000 mg/kg 
respectively.  The battery will be backfilled with the blended soil and contoured to the 
surrounding location.  Any disturbed berms will be rebuilt to previous standards. 
 
Once these actions have been completed, a report will be submitted requesting 
‘remediation termination’ and site closure. 
 
RECS appreciates the opportunity to work with you on this project.  Please call Hack 
Conder at (575) 393-2967 or me if you have any questions or wish to discuss the site. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Lara Weinheimer 
Project Scientist 
RECS 
(575) 441-0431 
 
Attachments:   

Figure 1  ̶  Initial Sampling Data 
Figure 2 – Proposed Corrective Actions 
Appendix A – Initial C-141 
Appendix B – Point 2 Sampling Lab 
Appendix C – Photo Documentation 
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Appendix A 
Initial C-141 






